

Just a quick note to update everyone regarding some issues that were discussed at the annual meeting.

Recently we have had suspicious activity and some vandelism in our neighborhood requiring the Sheriff's Office to be called. For this reason we are asking everyone to be vigilant and to call the non-emergency Sheriff's Office phone number if you see anything suspicious. That number is 407-665-6650. If it is an emergency please call 911.

In an effort to keep everyone informed of any issues, please call or email Mary Jo Shaw so that the information can be passed to the other residents. The email address is mjeshaw@aol.com and phone number is 813 503 7471. You can also contact her to report any concerns regarding unsupervised children, inappropriate behavior or any other concerns you may have.

We are in the process of updating the neighborhood contact list. If everyone could please take a minute to email or call Mary Jo to provide the following:

- 1- names of everyone living in your house
- 2- phone numbers
- 3- name, phone number and relationship of someone we can call in an emergency if you can't be reached
- 4- any additional email addresses

The information will be used to create a distribution list to keep everyone up to date on what is going on in the neighborhood. If you do not have an email address we will call you. We would appreciate receiving the information by March 15th so that we can compile the list and distribute it.

It's that time of year when the leaves fall and yards start to look messy. Please remember to pick up garbage, flyers and debris from your yard and stow trash containers after pickup to help our neighborhood look its best. A neighborhood work day may need to be organized to rake the leaves along the fence on Citrus Wood Court. A flyer will be sent out if needed.

We are planning a neighborhood block party on April 1st. More information will be sent out at a later date.

Thanks again for all of your efforts to make Country Cove a great place to live!

The Board